GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124

MEMBERS:

DONALD UHL
ROBERT GIBSON
TERRY BOAZ
GARY JACOBI, CLERK-TREASURER

October 7, 1975 Wilodean Miller Residence

Terry Boaz opened the meeting. All member of the current board and of 1976 board were present. Three members of the Water Steering committee and Janice Gibson were also present.

Board of Health, Mr. Uhl stated that because the lake was so low that no new commitments for water should be made, that the bulk water haulers should be terminated, and t at an emergency source of water should be found.

Ernest Purvis reported that we are pumping 175,000 gallons per day. Erni also reported that water from the large spring was dammed and run through a metal pipe and a bucket of known capacity was filled in so many seconds. The large spring by this method of measurement produces 50,000 gallons of water a day. Terry Boaz, Ernest urvis, Gladden Boaz and Bill Uhl participated in the measuring.

Janice Gibson said Mr. John Cody advised that we give the bulk water haulers a 30 day notice before terminating their water supply. Wilodean Miller moved and Robert Gibson seconded that we give a 30 day notice of termination of water to our bulk haulers. All voted in favor. Terry Boaz will write the letter and it will be mailed by Janice Gibson.

Wilodean Miller moved and Robert Gibson seconded that in order to insure during the remiander of the present drought a water supply for our present water users, the Greenville Water Ttility will upon the advise of the State Board of Health and our engineers discontinue the sale of bulk water and not add any additional customers to the water lines excepting those for whom we have commitments. All voted in favor.

Robert Gibson moved the meeting be closed.

Respectfully submitted,

Sary E. Jacobi

Cler-treasurer

Terry Boaz

President